Middleton Conservation Committee Minutes

December 10, 2019

Meeting was called to order at 1:40pm John Mullen, Thomas Gardner, Nicole Rainone, and Carol Vita and Sandy (Town treasurer) was present.

Carol Vita nominated Thomas Gardner as vice chair, and Nicole Rainone as the treasurer. The motion was approved.

John Mullen could not find the specific warrant article that specifically states that the unused dollars from the town's conservation budget get rolled over into the conservation fund. We need to do some more investigation. We may need to reach out to former Conservation Chair holders to point us in a better direction.

Nicole was nominated to speak at the town budget meeting to the budget committee this evening, Tuesday Dec10, at 7:30. We are requesting \$2,500 for help obtaining a forester.

We still have not heard from any other foresters on bids. Tom will be writing up a formal bid request to post in the town office. It would be great to add in a small window time frame so we can move along. We will also send this formal bid request directly to the foresters we are hoping to work with.

We need Sandy to submit a formal letter to Profile bank requesting the terms and conditions of new account being set up, so we have documentation of them agreeing to waive the fees for withdrawing out of a CD early.

There is a bill to be paid from NH Division of Public Health Services billed 11/1 for \$240 from services in August for water testing. The bill was given to Sandy to take care of.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:30pm